
---------- Forwarded message ---------- 
From: "Verveer, Michael" <district4@cityofmadison.com> 
Date: Jun 3, 2025 10:19 PM 
Subject: RE: Madison Senior Center Courtyard name 
To: "Sturm, Michael" <MSturm@cityofmadison.com> 
Cc: "Laschinger, Lisa" <LLaschinger@cityofmadison.com>,"Ryan, CJ" 
<CRyan@cityofmadison.com> 
 
Hi Mike, 
 
 This is to confirm my full support of the proposal to rename the Madison Senior Center 
Courtyard to Capitol Centre Park. As you know, the neighborhood association for the area, 
Capitol Neighborhoods, Inc., has thoroughly discussed potential park names for many 
months and wholeheartedly is in favor of the proposal. 
 I plan to attend the Parks Long Range Planning Subcommittee meeting. 
 
 Thanks, 
Mike 
  
From: Sturm, Michael <MSturm@cityofmadison.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, May 27, 2025 10:37 AM 
To: Verveer, Michael <district4@cityofmadison.com> 
Subject: RE: Madison Senior Center Courtyard name 
 
 Hello, Alder Verveer 
 
I received the neighborhood letter of support on Friday to name the park “Capitol Centre 
Park”. 
 Would you be willing to provide a letter of support as the district alder as well? I was 
recently informed this is a necessary piece of the submittal as well. 
 
 Thank you, 
 Mike 
 Mike Sturm, PLA, LEED AP 
City of Madison Parks Division 
330 East Lakeside Street 
Madison, WI  53715 
msturm@cityofmadison.com 
T: 608-267-4921 
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